ADEPT National Street Lighting Group meeting 20 September 2018
The meeting took place at the TfL offices in North Greenwich and was well attended with regional representatives from local government, Highways England (HE) and the Institution of Lighting Professionals, who carry out the role of the secretariat.
The meeting opened with a discussion of the Group structure and the need for flexibility in the boundaries of regions to reflect the availability of regional representatives, together with the Group’s representation on other industry panels, such as BSI, UMSUG and the Lighting Column Technical Forum.  The Group will be compiling a register to ensure all member authorities are included in its communications chain. 
The Group had previously asked the Highway Electrical Association to poll its members to estimate the number of lighting columns being replaced on an annual basis, which indicated it was substantially below the number needed to keeping pace with natural deterioration.  Since then the UKRLG has agreed a research project to determine the “State of the Nation’s” lighting stock. Negotiations are taking place with Salix to act as procuring authority, together with UMSOs who hold key data.  It was hoped to avoid asking authorities to release data under FOI provisions.
The draft document dealing with responsibility for assets at HE and local highway authority interfaces was tabled and discussed as it relates to lighting assets. Comments to be sent to the Chair by the end of September.
A most useful part of the agenda deals with regional issues. It gives insight to things currently vexing members which they believe could benefit from shared experience.  The HE notified members of progress in dealing with structural failures of luminaires from two prominent manufacturers and the investigations being carried out by the HE and the manufacturers themselves. HE are to undertake research to better understand the impact of wind loading on taller columns supporting LED luminaires in exposed locations.
The next meeting will be on 14 Feb 2019 at the City of London’s Guildhall offices.
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